Dear Councillors,

Re planning proposals for Warrington South:

1. I would like to make my objections firstly to the way the council have gone about presenting these proposals to the
tax payers of Warrington. Your method of presentation is appalling, especially if you wish to carry the public of
Warrington with you. More notification on such a big issue is necessary.

2. You will be creating extra pollution in these areas where you are expecting people to live and bring up families.

3. There will be extra traffic in already congested areas: namely the roundabouts coming on and off the M6 and M56 at
Thelwall/Grappenhall all heading for Grappenhall Lane and the depots and warehouses in Barley Castle Lane where
you wish to extend and even build residential housing. These Eddie Stobart juggernauts and very heavy lorries should
be discouraged, especially as our health score in the north west is already so bad. Warrington is nothing but one big
warehouse and depots and these are not even labour intensive; most are mechanised requiring few staff.

4.1 object to almost all lay-bys in and out of Warrington being used by drivers of heavy goods lorries and juggernauts

to have their sleep breaks: these lay-bys have no facilities. Left behind are overflowing bins of rubbish and litter.

5. Drainage in Cliffe Lane, Thelwall: this area is repeatedly flooded even with a shower of rain, and I mean flooded!
Here you propose further building and concrete: where is the water meant to go for our Victorian drainage is in a state
of collapse?

6. Green Belt: are the people of Warrington not entitled to walk in some green fields and Lanes.

7. Wildlife and nature reserves: I would like to think my grandchildren will be able to continue to bird watch and enjoy
the owls and buzzards etc which live in these woods, ponds and fields.

Yours sincerely,






